
NOTICE of AIR PERMIT COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and virtual public hearing to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of 
an air permit. 

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by August 16, 2021:  

• By email to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov. 
• By voicemail by calling 517-284-0900. 
• In writing to:  Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260,  

Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760. 
• Attend the virtual public hearing on August 3, 2021 starting at the close of the informational session.  

The sole purpose of the public hearing will be to take formal testimony on the record.   
 
EGLE will be hosting a virtual informational session, prior to the hearing, on August 3, 2021, starting at 6:00 p.m.  
EGLE staff will provide a summary of the proposed permit and the technical review completed with an opportunity 
to answer questions from the public. Questions may be mailed in advance to the attention of Ms. Annette Switzer, 
Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan, 48909-7760.   
 
Links to attend the virtual meetings can be found at:   
DEQ.State.MI.US/aps/downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_Open_for_Comment.pdf 
 
Get technical reports about this project:   

• Online at the AQD Home Page Michigan.gov/Air choose “Public Notice” 
• LANSING:  EGLE, AQD, 517-648-7547 
• FLINT:  City Clerk’s Office, 810-766-7413 
• FLINT: Genesee County Clerk’s Office, 810-257-3282 
• LANSING: EGLE, AQD, 517-648-6216 

 
Contact Mr. Mark C. Mitchell at 517-582-5293 one week in advance of the hearing if you need accommodations. 
 
 

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 
 

 
 

Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager 
 
 

There is a public comment period from July 1, 2021, until August 16, 2021, and a virtual public hearing 
on August 3, 2021 for: 

 
Company:  Ajax Materials Corporation (Ajax) proposed to locate at 5088 Energy Drive, Flint, Michigan 
 
What Ajax wants to do:  

Under application No. APP-2021-0019, Ajax is requesting to install and operate a new hot mix asphalt (HMA) 
plant.    

 
The public comment period and public hearing are to allow all interested parties the opportunity to 
comment on the proposed conditional approval of a Permit to Install (PTI).  It has been preliminarily 
determined that the installation of new equipment will not violate any of EGLE’s rules nor the National 
Ambient Air Quality Standards.  The facility’s impact will also not exceed the available increments for 
sulfur dioxide, nitrogen oxides, particulate matter less than or equal to 10 microns in diameter, and 
particulate matter less than or equal to 2.5 microns in diameter. 
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